
Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 15th February, 2017, 8:00pm
Village Hall
Present: Cllrs Tony Shepherd (Chairman), Ros Wyke, Peter Bright, Amanda Bateman,Jo Tucker, Sue Reece
In Attendance:  the Clerk Mark Smith.
In the Public Session before the meeting no matters were raised. A Public Meeting to discuss the Westbury Inn had been held immediately before the Parish Council Meeting

MINUTES
1. Apologies for Absence
Cllr Sue Isherwood. One resident sent apologies , noting the Westbury Beacon item.
2. Declarations of Interests 
Cllr Wyke as a Member involved in the consideration and determination of planning applications by Mendip District Council, declares that the views expressed by her at Parish Council meetings on any particular proposal are based on the evidence available to her at the time, and is provisional only. She will not be bound by any recommendation made by the Parish Council on any proposal, and will consider any matter afresh in connection with any application which comes before her in her capacity as a Member of Mendip District Council, taking all further evidence into account.
3. Minutes 
It was resolved to sign the minutes of the 11 January 2017 as a correct record.
4. Report from:

Mendip District Councillor Wyke reported on: 

a) Mendip DC plans a 1.99% council Tax increase in 2017/18.
b) Mendip DC has created a Flood prevention precepting authority.
c) Mendip DC expects to finish the 2016/17 year ‘in the black’, but having cut services to a statutory minimum.

5. The Clerk reported: 
1. Clarifying or correcting points from the Public Meeting on the Westbury Inn, a) it was the New Inn, not the Queen Vic, in Priddy that had had its nomination as an Asset of Community Value rejected on Appeal; b) Parish Councils cannot meet at a public house (Local Government Act Schedule 12). 
2. Broadway Lane leading to a public footpath WS13/17 is on occasion blocked. The Clerk will consult with the Footpaths officer and report back to the Council.
3. The Clerk has raised queries with the Monitoring Officers at B&NES and Mendip regarding Dispensations, and is awaiting a reply.

4. Concerns have been raised about development work on Lynch Lane. The Clerk was asked to report the health and safety concerns to Mendip.
6. Website 
There will be a website workshop for Councillors, Neighbourhood Planners, and Community Groups on Tuesday 28th February
7. World War 1 ending centenary
Although there are plans for beacons across the nation to mark the centenary of the end of World War 1, it was reported that Westbury Beacon is not a suitable site because of the fire risk to the gorse and the site’s status as a nature reserve. Events within the village will be investigated as an alternative.
8.  3rd – 5th March Great British Spring Clean 
It was agreed to focus on continuous litter removal rather than a one-off event. Litter sacks and pickers are available from Cllr Bright.

9. Westbury Beacon access issues

The County Council Rights of Way manager Peter Hobley has emailed the AONB Manager Jim Hardcastle with the Parish Council’s offer to contribute to signage at Westbury Beacon to encourage responsible visiting to the right to roam land, and hopefully the restoration of the gateway by the trig point.
10. Neighbourhood Plan Working Group Report 

A draft initial survey has been circulated and will be discussed by the Neighbourhood Plan working group on 1st March. There are no Parish Council elections in May 2017, but the pre-election period commonly known as Purdah will apply to those authorities such as the County Council where there are elections. The latest start date for this period is 27 March.
11. Community Asset Register – Proposal to apply to Mendip DC to include the Westbury Inn on their Community Asset Register. 
It was resolved to make a Nomination to Mendip DC that Westbury Inn should be registered as ‘An Asset of Community Value’.

A petition to support this resolution is available on the Parish Council’s Facebook Page, and paper copies are in the shop and Pub.

It is important that the evidence provided to Mendip is as specific as possible, e.g. it will be useful to give the dates when community organisations have used the pub, and the numbers of people attending.
12. Planning

Consultation Responses delegated to the Clerk at the 26 October 2016 Council Meeting

n/a
Consultation Responses requested by Mendip District Council

2017/060/TCA
Elm Tree Farm, Lynch Lane
Reduce Zelcova by 30%

It was resolved to Support this application.

2017/0089/HSE
West Close Barn, Stoke Road
Extension

It was resolved that there was No Objection to this application, however there was concern about the potential for light spillage from the large area of west facing windows. The Parish Council’s Dark Skies policy encourages the use of blinds and responsible light usage.
2017/0190/LBC
Ash Tree Farm, Old Ditch
Swimming pool

It was noted that this was an application for Listed Building Consent, not Planning Permission. It is understood that a Planning Application may be submitted, and would be needed to proceed.
It was resolved that there was No Objection to this Listed Building Consent application.

Mendip D.C. Decisions

n/a
13. Finance

Payments approved
SLCC 2017/18 Clerk’s membership


£78.00 (NB this is £10 less than the previous year. The Clerk now may subscribe personally to the newly created Association of Local Council Clerks which performs a trade union function. The Society of Local Council Clerks no longer has any trade union functions)
Bullguard Antivirus, 

3 years


£67.46

St Andrew’s Press (logo)




£144.00

14. Correspondence & reports on Meetings Attended, including

1. Utah, USA village name query for family history
2. December crime report

3. St Cuthbert (Out) broadband query for remote dwellings
15. Notices

1. Bird Flue warnings from Devon Trading Standards

2. Landscape Planning Officer appointed to AONB

3. 16 July Great Weston Bike Ride
16. Items for next agenda
1. Dark Skies Policy Review
2. Footpath WS13/1 (Court House Farm) status update
17. Dates of future meetings: 
March 15th
April 12th 

May 17th (Annual Parish Council Meeting)
Other Meetings

March 1st 
Neighbourhood Plan Working Group
Signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council 

Signature................................................................Date..........................................................
1.0



Clerk – Mark H. Smith




14/03/2017 

Orchardside, Mares Lane, Westbury Sub Mendip, Wells BA5 1HX


Tel: 01749 871076 
Email parishclerk@westbury-sub-mendip.org.uk

